
 

Headteacher’s Notes 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
It’s hard to believe that September is almost over – the nights are drawing in and the big coats are out! We look 
forward to welcoming October as we reach the halfway point of our first half term of the academic year. 
 
Our football superstars were in action on Tuesday when representatives from Y4 and Year 5 travelled to Ruskin Drive 
for an inter schools tournament. The children were brilliant, they worked as a team and gave it their all – they were 
brilliant ambassadors for our school displaying their excellent skills and playing fair. Thank you to Coach Lownsbrough 
for organising the competition and to Mrs Weeks and Mr Tomkow for supervising the children and even doing a bit of 
refereeing! 
 
On Wednesday evening, we held the first of our open day events for Nursery and Reception. It was wonderful to 
welcome so many prospective families into our school. Parents and children had the opportunity to explore our Early 
Years classrooms, where they were able to meet our dedicated staff, and get a real feel for how we promote and 
nurture our Little Robins love for learning. Thank you to Mrs McKeon for organising this and to everyone who joined us; 
we can't wait to have you as part of our school community. 
 
On Thursday afternoon, we celebrated European Day of Languages across the school and immersed ourselves in 
different activities. KS1 explored different European flags and did a craft activity for a display, Lower KS2 tasted some 
Spanish foods and Upper KS2 played a languages board game, along with wordsearches and made European Day of 
Languages bunting. Thank you very much to Miss Fazakerley, our MFL lead, for organising this event. 
 
A big thank you to the parents who attended our Addvanced Solutions coffee morning – unfortunately the 
representative who was supposed to host was unwell – they have promised us that, in future, they will ensure they have 
a backup plan. I hope that our parents enjoyed a nice cup of coffee, a biscuit and the opportunity to chat with other 
parents. Apologies again that our intended host was unavailable. 
 
We decided it was time to update our prospectus and other promotional materials – as a result a photographer has 
spent the morning in school capturing the essence of Robins Lane life.  The photographer reported that the children 
were amazing, polite and welcoming. I will let you know when we have the new prints and look forward to sharing 
them with you. 
 
A HUGE thank you to our wonderful Ms Kanters who, along with PTFA volunteers and some pupils, organised our 
MacMillan Coffee and cake event this morning. We raised an impressive £210.93 - thank you to our generous families 
for your kind donations to this worthwhile cause. 
 
Have a wonderful weekend everyone – relax and recuperate ready for another busy week ahead. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Mrs Tomkow 

27th September 2024  



 

Attendance 
This week’s class attendance is: 
Reception – 90.54% 
Year 1 – 98.33% 
Year 2 – 97.67% 
Year 3 – 98.52% 
Year 4 – 99.33% 
Year 5 – 97.78% 
Year 6 – 99.26% 
 

    Jigsaw Award Scroll Winners 
This week’s certificates were for: 
 

‘Help others to feel part of a group’  
 

The winners are: 
Nursery – Evelyn P 
Reception – Hattie H  
Year 1 –  Teddy H  
Year 2 – Stacey C 
Year 3 – Evelyn M 
Year 4 – Patrick F  
Year 5 – Lucy A 
Year 6 – Seren B  
 

Well done for making our school a better place! 
 
        

                    Timetable Rockstars/Numbots 
 

  This week’s stars are: 
 

 
 

 

 

 

         Class Dojos  
          This week’s winners are: 

 

                           Spelling Shed Award 

     This week’s stars are: 
 

 

 

 

       WINGS Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 

 
 

 

   Happy Lunchtime Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Suggestion Box 
If there’s anything you’d like us to know, or you have 
any ideas on how we can improve, please let us know 
in the box below. 

 
 

Reception  Coming soon! 
Year 1 Kayden N  
Year 2 Abel W 
Year 3 Edna B  
Year 4 Joshua G  
Year 5 William Y  
Year 6 David B  

Nursery  Ishaara A 
Reception Sophia M  
Year 1 Olivia J  
Year 2 Charlie T 
Year 3 Regan C 
Year 4 Jensen S 
Year 5 Bluebelle W 
Year 6 Carly M  

Year 1 Coming soon!  
Year 2 George P 
Year 3 Sennen M  
Year 4 Emalea C 
Year 5 Alfie B 
Year 6 Cairon A 

Nursery River H 
Reception Tommy F 
Year 1 Madeline D 
Year 2 Louie H  
Year 3 Lucas R C  
Year 4 Willow G  
Year 5 Lilly T  
Year 6 Oliver H  

Sennen M  Benjamin B  
Yesandi W  Olivia J  

Oliver G  Lucas-James C 
Sadie M   

 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj1iMeFgu3dAhXB34UKHYXOBXUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://southeastleeds.mumbler.co.uk/tt-rock-stars-have-teamed-up-with-mumbler-to-offer-our-members-10-off-a-years-family-subscription/&psig=AOvVaw03npCVWF9tYPfDWu5395Bd&ust=1538750381540816

